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ST KATHARINE’S 
C of E 

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Friendship, Effort, Respect, 

& Honesty 
Friday 18th October 2024 

NEWSLETTER No: 4 

Our Value This Term Is… 

Courage 

 
 

Dear Parents, 
I sincerely hope that you didn’t blink recently because if 

you did you will have almost certainly missed term 1!  

Please tell me it isn’t just me whose life seems to be on 

double speed… 

Last week we celebrated our Harvest Festival. Thank you 

to everyone who could make it to church to join us for 

the service. The church was packed; just how we like it. 

It was also lovely to welcome Colin Heber-Percy to join 

us for the celebration. I hope many of you will get to 

meet him as he works with us throughout the year. We 

had lots of donations to send off to the Devizes food 

bank. It is not easy to think about those who are 

struggling to feed themselves or their families in this or 

any community. Our contributions will help in some 

small way to lend our support to those who need it.  

On Friday a small group of 10 children from years three 

and four, travelled to Hungerford to take part in a tag 

rugby festival. We are hugely grateful to Tom Swift and 

Tom Fortune for supporting us to take part. They have 

been running a rugby club on Fridays after school since 

the beginning of term to get the children ready for this 

event. Reports are that the children played brilliantly 

and that they had clearly learned lots from their Friday 

practise sessions. It was a great event with 

approximately 17 teams competing. These opportunities 

to play against other local teams in friendly competition 

are invaluable and help to spark an interest in sport and 

all the benefits that it brings. We make a commitment at 

St Katharine’s that everyone will have been involved in a 

sporting tournament once (at the very least) before they 

leave us in Year 6 fulfilling what is our belief that 

primary school sport should be accessed and enjoyed by 

all. 

Ms Jones  
Principal  

‘From little acorns, great oaks grow’ 
 

 
 
 
Happy News 
This is probably a little late to be proper news for many 
of you but for any of you that don’t yet know, we have 
exciting news… Miss Denton is engaged to be married 
this summer, not long after the end of the school year in 
fact! 
Please join me in wishing her and her fiancé Adam huge 
congratulations on this very happy news! 
 
Attendance Update 
Current whole school attendance data: 96.4% 
Our end of year attendance target is: 97% 
We are increasing the number of attendance audits that 
we complete from three to six this year. This enables us 
to track attendance more closely, spot any trends where 
they exist and act early to support parents if attendance 
is becoming a concern. The advantage of being part of 
an academy trust is that there are people in key roles, 
such as a newly appointed attendance lead, who can 
support the work of principals, giving advice and 
guidance where it might be required. Where attendance 
falls below 90% we will write to you, primarily to flag this 
to you. Please know that this is done to support parents, 
keep them informed and to share data transparently 
with them. We know that children get ill and it is 
certainly not our intention for parents to feel a pressure 
to return unwell children to school, too early. That said, 
knowing that your child’s attendance has fallen below 
90% (equivalent to 0.5 days a week by the end of the 
school year) can help you when making decisions about 
time away from school. Please note that 90% represents 
different things proportionally at different times of the 
school year. A few days off early in Term 1 can affect 
attendance data quite drastically. Please know that we 
take all of this into account when analysing the data in 
front of us. 
Always talk to us if you are at all concerned about 
attendance or would like some clarity or more 
information about the changes to attendance policy. 
Great school attendance is always the result of a 
partnership. 
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School Council Elections 
This year, rather than an eco-council, we have decided 
that we would like to form a school council. The 
difference being that we would like the elected children 
to consider changes that they might like to make or 
projects they might like to be involved in, beyond those 
involving environmental issues for e.g healthy eating or 
campaigning for slower speeds on the road into school 
or the planning of Gem Days. Once elected, we will find 
out about what it is they would like to put their energy 
into. 
We would like to hold our election on Friday 8th 
November. We will be asking children to plan their 
manifestos and during the half term. These will take the 
form of a short presentation to their class. Children can 
use things to support them such as PowerPoint a poster 
or props. They need to answer 3 questions: 

• Why I want to be a School Councillor 

• Why I would make a good School Councillor and 
why you should vote for me  

• What I might try to achieve if I was elected 
We will be supporting in school with ideas on different 
ways to present and how to make a presentation grab 
someone’s attention. Children should aim for about 2 
minutes as a maximum time. There will be time set aside 
during the first week back for children to share these 
with their classes – in a bid to win their votes! 
 
School Individual Photos 
This week individual school photographs were taken. A 
flyer from Creative Click was sent home with the 
children.  You have until 10th November to order for free 
delivery back to school. 
 
Open Morning  
We had a very busy Open Morning yesterday with lots of 
new families coming to look around our wonderful 
school. As you are all aware, we have 15 reception 
spaces each year to fill. Whilst I often hear great things 
about our good reputation from you and others involved 
with the school, I am never complacent about attracting 
new families to St Katharine’s. Birth rates are falling and 
as such, as a school without large numbers of children 
living within catchment, it is important that we are 
known about. As parents, who have already discovered 
us and made the choice to send your child here, you are 
our natural advertisers. Please encourage those that you 
know, with children due to start school in the near 
future, to come and have a tour and find out what we 
are all about. There are still people who aren’t aware 
that there is a primary school, with nearly 100 children 
on role, down a lane in the middle of Savernake Forest. 
Please help us to spread the word, loudly and proudly! 
 
 

 

 
St Katharine’s Day – Bun Making 
We aim to celebrate St Katharine’s Day on Monday 25th 
November with a short service in church at 9:30am. As 
has become one of our St Katharine’s traditions (it’s a 
long story) the children get to eat an iced top bun or 
more recently an iced cupcake son this day after the 
Church service. We are happy to go and buy some iced 
buns but in recent years a group of parent volunteers 
have joined forces to make cup-cakes. If you would like 
to volunteer as a small group (there are 100 cakes 
needed) please let us know by emailing or calling Hayley 
in the school office.  
They look a bit like this: 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Celebration Worship Change – PLEASE NOTE  
Please note there will now be no Celebration Worship 
on Friday 15th November due to key staff out on 
training. Please see amended table below. 

 
Primary School Applications 
The national deadline for applying for a primary school 
place is 15th January 2025. Please ensure that you have 
your application in by that date if you have a sibling (of a 
child already in school) due to start with us in September 
2025. 
 
Secondary School Applications 
The national deadline date for applying for secondary 
school places is 31 October 2024. 
It is essential that Year 6 parents submit an application 
on time to ensure the best possible chance of securing a 
place at a preferred school. 
Applications need to be in by midnight on 31 October 
2024.  Applications can be submitted using the Wiltshire 
Council Parent Portal using this link.  
 

https://parentportal.wiltshire.gov.uk/web/portal/pages/home
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Christmas Lunch  
This year our school Christmas lunch will be on 
Wednesday 11th December.  SBC will only be providing a 
hot Christmas lunch on that day.  There will be no 
sandwich/cold options available.  Please order option 1 
for that date.  Any meals ordered for Wednesday 11th 
December will automatically receive a Christmas lunch.  
If you wish to cancel you can do this through ScoPay 
before the 8-day cut off period. 

 
Children in Need – The Heaviest Backpack – Friday 15th 
November 
This year, Children in Need Day is about exploring the 
idea that some children live with worries and in 
situations that can feel like a backpack with heavy 
weights in it. The idea is to get everyone thinking about 
how this weight can be alleviated and that ultimately it is 
not the responsibility of children to be carrying such a 
load in the first place. We will explore this with the  
children in assemblies and class discussion times on the 
day and in the lead up. To mark this, children can 
decorate their backpacks with anything that brings light 
and joy or would make another person simply smile 
when they saw it. This is not compulsory. We will be 
collecting donations on the gate in the morning by way 
of our school contribution to this charity. We would 
suggest a minimum donation of £1. 
 
Thank you to… 
Thank you to all of the parents that offered their support 
to cut and laminate all of our phonics reading cards. The 
help was very much appreciated.  
 

Message on behalf of the PTA 

Bonfire Night - Friday 8th November 
A big thank you to everyone who has purchased tickets 
and for all the volunteers who have put their names 
forward for Bonfire Night on Friday 8th 
November!!!  We still have tickets available and a few 
slots left on the volunteer list.  Tickets will go on general 
sale over half term so please book quickly if you would 
like to come!! 
Tickets can be purchased from www.pta-
events.co.uk/stkatharines 
Also we shall be looking for sweet tombola donations for 
Bonfire Night when we get back from Half Term so if you 
have any sweets left over from Halloween please fill a 
glass jar and donate to us if you can! 

 
School Uniform – donating or buying pre-loved uniform 
If you have uniform to donate or would like some pre-
loved items follow this process. Please ask a member of 
the PTA if you still aren’t sure: 

o Take a picture of your preloved item then post 
on the donation station what’s app including 
age/size information 

o £1 for non-branded clothing  
o £2 for branded clothing 
o Place item in the donation station box, located 

in the staff carpark 
o Please collect items within a week (otherwise 

the damp sets in!) 
o Pay using the PayPal link in the what’s app group 

(remember to choose friends and family, so the 
school gets all money)  

PTA members are happy to collect branded clothes to 
sell at the big events.  
 
Christmas Wreath Workshops 
Tickets for Pip and Tamsyn’s Wreath Workshop will be 
going on sale on Monday 21st October! 
There are two dates available- Thursday 28th from 
7.30pm and Friday 30th from 10am.  Tickets are £35 per 
person and include everything that you will need to 
create a Christmas Wreath for your door!!  
Refreshments will be provided. 
Tickets will be available from www.pta-
events.co.uk/stkatharines from Monday 21st October at 
6pm. 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

November  
Monday 4th First Day of Term 2 

Wednesday 6th  Sycamore Class trip to Imperial 
War Museum and Churchill War 

Rooms 

Thursday 7th Year 5/6 Netball at Marlborough 
College  

Friday 8th  Bonfire Night PTA  

Sunday 10th  Remembrance Service at St. 
Katharine’s Church 

Monday 11th  Remembrance Collective Worship 
in school – 9.05am – parents 

welcome  

Tuesday 12th  Odd Socks Day (part of Anti-
Bullying Week) 

Year 3/4 Handball Festival at 
Burbage School  

(small group) 

Friday 15th Children in Need – The Heaviest 
Backpack – children decorate their 

backpacks. 

Thursday 21st  Sharing our Learning afternoon – 
parents invited from 2.30pm until 

3.15pm  

http://www.pta-events.co.uk/stkatharines
http://www.pta-events.co.uk/stkatharines
http://www.pta-events.co.uk/stkatharines
http://www.pta-events.co.uk/stkatharines
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(NOTE CHANGE OF DATE) 

Friday 22nd  Chestnut Class visit to Winchester 
Science Museum  

Monday 25th  St. Katharine’s Day Service in 
Church 9.30am 

BBC Symphony Orchestra 
musicians, workshop (Sycamore) 

and concert (whole school)  

Tuesday 26th  KS 2 Reading Meeting  
2.30pm – 3.15pm 

Parents Evening 1 – All Classes 
(3.30pm-7.00pm) 

Thursday 28th  Parents Evening 1 – All Classes 
(3.30pm – 5.30pm) 

Friday 29th  Mobile library visiting 

December  
Thursday 5th  Flu Nasal Spray Vaccinations R-

Year 6 

Sunday 15th  Nine Lesson Service in Church 
6.00pm – still TBC  

Monday 16th  Tall Tales performance of The 
Snow Queen 

Tuesday 17th  Reception and KS1 Nativity dress 
rehearsal 2pm – parents and 

grandparents welcome 

Wednesday 18th  Reception and KS1 Nativity in 
Church (4.45pm drop) 5.00pm-

6.30pm 

Thursday 19th  Christmas Party afternoon and 
Christmas Jumper Day 

Children will be in Christmas 
jumpers, no party clothes or food 

needed  

Friday 20th  KS2 Carol Service in Church 
9.30am 

Last day of Term 2 

 
Please also refer to the Key Dates Planner V1, that 
includes all the dates that we know of for the 
academic year 2024/25 (at this point). 
Our aim is that we give you advance warning and 
enable you to plan well ahead for some of the main 
events in the year. As events come into the school 
diary they will be added to the dates sections of the 
Newsletter and to Key Dates Planners V2 and V3 
which are resent at the beginning of Terms 3 and 5. 
 
 
 
 

Remaining TD Days 2024/25 
21st, 22nd, 23rd October 2024 
 
Please Note  
We will close at 1:15pm on Thursday 24th July 2025. 
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 Other things you might want to 

know… 
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